

### Minutes of Wednesday, September 12, 2018

### **Community meeting**

## 1. Special presentation: School Safety

The police use our campus for the safety drills for active shooter. This benefits all because the police know our school layout and for preparations in the event something happens at our school. The LAPD don't necessarily have to wait for back up. They can enter. In previous drills with our teachers and students , the school has been able to be locked down in 30-45 seconds. The safety process for different scenarios have been reviewed. A video is being made to show the safety procedures for our school and once completed will post to the Hesby webpage.

### 2. **HOPE**:

As of 9/11/18, \$117, 900 has been raised of our \$150,000 goal. Grade level competitions. Grade with highest participation level will have ice cream party later. Any amount is appreciated.

# 3. Community partners:

Community partners can support our events and we can advertise for them on the fence and in eblast. Please refer all interested businesses to partner with us.

#### 4. Monster Mash:

The Monster Mash is the next big fundraiser on Friday October 26<sup>th</sup> from 5:30-9:30. We will need volunteers. Any unsupervised inflatables will have to be shut down. We will have laser tag, video games, inflatables, haunted classroom etc. Wristbands will go on sale October 1<sup>st</sup> for \$50, \$55 at the door and t-shirt and wristband bundle \$60.

## 5. Capital improvement:

We would love to hear ideas regarding capital improvement projects.

## 6. Open forum:

Library aide- She has been off for some weeks. The teachers have been able to bring the kids in and take out books.

Teacher aide- Mr. T trying to hire.

Uniforms- Hesby athletes uniforms are being purchased . We are looking into pricing at present.

Chrome books – HIP has assisted in the purchase of extra chrome book carts for every classroom.

Pick up and drop off- Some people haven't followed the rules leading to unsafe conditions and back up. Discussion held regarding restarting the volunteer valet service. A poll will be sent out.

Book fair update- \$3500 was used to purchase new library books and books for the teachers classroom.